
P94. CHANGE OF USE OF PUBLIC OPEN SPACE TO PRIMARY SCHOOL
GROUNDS AND ERECTION OF FENCE (RETROSPECTIVE) ON LAND
TO THE NORTH OF BANKIER PRIMARY SCHOOL, BANKIER ROAD,
BANKNOCK FOR FALKIRK COUNCIL – P/15/0460/FUL
(CONTINUATION)

With reference to Minute of Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 28 October
2015 (Paragraph P82 refers), Committee (a) gave further consideration to a report to
that meeting by the Director of Development Services; and (b) considered an
additional report by the said Director on an application for full planning permission for
the change of use of public open space to primary school grounds and the erection of a
2.8 metre high steel mesh fence (retrospective) on a site consisting of a grassed amenity
area within an existing open space on land to the north of Bankier Primary School,
Bankier Road, Banknock.

  Decision

The Committee agreed to continue consideration of the application to obtain
confirmation from Children’s Services (Education) in relation to arrangements
for  free  access  to  the  site  by  the  community  outwith  school  hours.  The
application would thereafter be considered further at a Special meeting of the
Committee on 7 December 2015.


